
 
 

 

    Annual Insurance reimbursement for immunotherapy and refill consent 
 

Your insurer has set limits as to how many units are covered for allergy treatment. One vial is 10 
units, two vials are 20 units, three vials are 30 units & four vials are 40 units. Our physicians 
follow the American Academy of Otolaryngic Allergy practice parameters when determining how 
to formulate your patient-specific serum. The type and number of antigens (allergens) in your 
serum dictate the number of vials that will be needed. Your prescription for serum may dictate 
more than the allowed amount that your insurance company will approve. This will result in denial 
of payment. It is important for you to call your insurance company to verify your benefits so that 
you understand what your financial responsibility may be. You will need to know when the 
calendar year begins, how many units are covered, co-payments, etc. so that you will not have 
any unexpected costs. We will provide you with CPT codes you will need to give to your insurance 
company. Please see below. Our business office will assist you with setting up a payment plan 
should your insurance company deny coverage due to these limits. 

 
For Aetna Insurance patients or ANY insurance plan that has a set unit amount per year/rolling 
year, it is your responsibility to pay anything over the allowed amount. 

 
By signing below, you acknowledge that we informed you of your insurance policy concerning 
reimbursement of serum vials and that you agree to pay for any vial set(s) that your insurance 
company denies. 
 

 

Printed Patient Name:  Date: ________________ 
 

Date of Birth:   
 
 

Signature:  _ 

This consent will remain in effect for 12 months from date of signature unless notification is 
received from the patient to discontinue immunotherapy refills. 
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